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Receive the PWS Update electronically!  You can receive the PWS Update electronically via e-mail.  If you wish to be among the first to receive the latest editions of our school newsletters by having it sent to your e-mail address simply e-mail your request to Mr. Carter at dcarter@hrce.ca   The PWS Update is published approximately every two weeks.  
Safety First:  Due to the large population of our school (850 students) and the number of parents who choose to drive their children to school (rather than allowing them to walk) we experience a high volume of vehicle traffic on our school grounds on a daily basis; particularly at 8:15 – 8:40 AM and 2:30 – 3:00 PM.  We have only one vehicle access point. With that much traffic all heading to the same destination in a confined area there will undoubtedly be congestion issues at certain times during the school day.  Drivers/parents must realize this and be prepared for delays, and exercise caution and patience.  However, this does not excuse our students for being late for school.  When the weather is inclement (rain or snow) or road conditions are not ideal (ice and snow creating slippery driving conditions) the situation worsens.  Several years ago we created safety guidelines for those who drive vehicles on our school grounds.  They were created to ensure our students and staff are safe, and to minimize traffic congestion.   These have been widely publicized to our parents and community.  These are the “Safety First” guidelines we expect all drivers to follow:
•Drive slowly. The maximum speed posted is 15 km per hour.  

•No parking in the traffic loop, except in the designated visitor parking spots.

•No parking in Fire Lanes. 

•No parking in the driveway leading up to the school.   

•No parking in or driving through the staff parking lot.

•A “Drop Off” zone is provided in the traffic loop for a QUICK drop-off or pick-up of students.  Do not stay stopped or parked in the Drop Off zone.  Move to the front of the Drop Off zone as far as possible when dropping off or picking up.

•Drop off and pick up students at curbside in the Drop Off zone, not in the middle of the traffic loop.  

•Be aware of the marked crosswalks.  Stop when necessary for pedestrians to cross.  Walkers are encouraged to use sidewalks and crosswalks.  Students should not be cutting through the staff parking lot.  

•Visitor parking is available at the south end of the building (adjacent to the garbage compound).

•School buses always have the right-of-way in the traffic loop.  At no time should vehicles impede the movement and parking of school buses on school property.  

Unfortunately, some drivers (and parents) do not feel these guidelines apply to them, and jeopardize the safety of students, and others, and compromise the orderly operation of our school.  Some parent drivers still choose to ignore these guidelines (including traffic signs and speed limits) which have been implemented to protect their children, and others.   Some parent drivers have chosen to argue with and verbally assault school personnel who have attempted to address safety concerns on our grounds.  When school personnel (i.e. principal, vice principal, teacher, staff member) are outside directing traffic, monitoring, and enforcing our safety guidelines please be respectful; do not abuse them. If you are speeding (driving over 15 km/hour), parked in the Drop-Off zone, parked in fire lanes, blocking school buses and entrances to parking lots, driving through or parked in the staff parking lot, then you may be approached by school personnel.  They are only trying to keep everyone safe, and prevent traffic congestion.   Those being kept safe are your children.  HRM Parking Enforcement officers and/or HRM Police will be on site randomly over the next few weeks at high traffic times in the morning and afternoon.  They will be issuing tickets to vehicles parked illegally in areas designated ‘no parking’ and ‘fire lanes’.  You are encouraged to obey signs to avoid being ticketed.  

Be On Time For School:  Too many of our students (mostly at the elementary level) are arriving late for school.  It’s becoming an epidemic.  When students arrive late for school they are disrupting school and classroom routines, missing out on receiving classroom instruction and important information.  Arriving on time allows them the opportunity to prepare for learning (getting their materials organized, removing outdoor wear, going to lockers, etc.).  Entrance bells ring at 8:25 am and 12:35 pm.  Students should be on school grounds and ready to enter the building at those times.  We are striving to teach our students the value of time management, punctuality, respect for others, and good citizenship.  We are preparing them for life.  Successful people are on time and value punctuality.  Successful students are on time for school.  Students who arrive late for school (without a valid excuse from parents/guardians) will serve a detention at recess (elementary) or after school (junior high).  Parents may also receive a phone call from teachers.  Parents of students who are chronically late for school will be contacted by school administration.   In accordance with the new Attendance Policy for Nova Scotia Schools parents have a responsibility to ensure their children are at school on time.  
Order Your Yearbook Soon:  Only one book helps you capture this year’s incredible events and experiences at Park West School....and that is your 2018-2019 Yearbook.   Remember all the friends, trends, fashion, fun, favourite teachers and classes, music, art, teams, clubs, events, and everything in between.  Our professionally produced full-colour Yearbook includes all students and all grade levels (primary to nine).  Preserve your child’s memories for the 2018-2019 school year at Park West by purchasing a Yearbook for only $30.   Order forms have been sent home with students, and are also available in the school office.  You can place your order by dropping by our school office (Monday to Friday - 8:00 am to 3:30 pm) or sending your completed order form and payment to school with your child.  Make cheques payable to Park West School.  You may also order online at:  https://ybstore.friesens.com/stores/774507   A free Canadian memory capsule by MacLean’s Magazine will be included if your order is placed by February 3, 2019.  Only a limited quantity will be produced, so place your order now before it's too late. 
Keep Your Head Warm:  Limited edition "Park West School" wool toques (in our school colours) are now for sale.  They are $10.00 each.  They fit adults and children.   Purchase them from our school office (cash or cheque) while supplies last.
Updated Information:  Have you moved and have a new address?  Changed jobs?  New cell or phone number?  Please let us know so we can update our records.  It’s important we always have the most up to date contact information.  Contact Ms. Johnston or Ms. Landers in our school office (902-457-7800).
Please Make an Appointment:   If you wish to meet with a teacher or member of our administrative team (principal or vice principal) you are encouraged to make an appointment, rather than dropping by the school unexpectedly.  During the day teachers are almost exclusively engaged with their students; teaching and facilitating learning.  Administrators may not be available to meet with you unexpectedly.  They may be busy supporting students, teachers, and other staff members. They may have meetings scheduled, or have responsibilities tending to the operation of the school.    If you wish to meet with us please contact the school office or directly contact individuals to arrange an appointment to meet.  We want to ensure we make time to meet with you to discuss and address your concerns at a mutually convenient time.  

Are You Prepared?  Harsh winter weather has arrived…and more is sure to come our way.  The Halifax Regional Centre for Education encourages parents and guardians to use their own discretion when it comes to sending their children to school on stormy days.  Students who are unable to attend school due to the weather and/or bus cancellations will not be penalized if assignments are given that day. The weather in Nova Scotia can be unpredictable.   HRCE encourages parents and guardians to have a plan in place in the event that school is cancelled for the day, or there is a delayed opening, or schools are closed early (and students are dismissed early).  That includes making sure your child knows where to go if school is closed early, ensuring children are dressed properly for the weather conditions, and having a back-up plan in place for childcare if schools are closed or delayed in opening.
Tired of making lunches? The Park West School cafeteria serves a variety of hot and tasty healthy meals for our students to purchase at lunchtime. There are new daily specials every day at a reasonable price.   An assortment of freshly made sandwiches and salads are always available.   During the cold winter months hot homemade soups are served daily for only $3.50.  Drinks include:  bottled water, 100% pure fruit juice, milk, and chocolate milk.  A variety of snacks are for sale.  Menus and prices are available on our school website.   To request a menu, place an order, or if you have any questions please contact our cafeteria operator, Jane Scrymgeour, at 440-7352 between 8 am and 12:45 daily.  
Why Music?

1.  Studying music sharpens concentration and teaches perseverance.

2.  Studying music teaches one how to listen.

3.  Studying music relieves stress.

4.  Learning music fosters creativity.

5.  Learning music help you remember.

6.  Learning music teaches you to persevere until you get it right.

7.  Learning music and performing forces you to develop composure in front of people.

Grade 9 Trip Payments:  Plans are well under way for the grade 9 trip to Toronto/Niagara Falls in the spring.  The payment plan is as follows:  January 23 ($220); February 20 ($220); March 13 ($220); April 17 ($245 or remainder).
Preparing Them for Life:  At Park West we love to get our students together for assemblies, events, and special occasions.  There’s value in doing this.  Sometimes just the junior high students are included.  Sometimes it’s only the elementary students.  Other times it may be all students in our school (about 850!).  We want to ensure these times are positive experiences for all.   We want to ensure our students are good audience members; attentive and respectful.   So, recently we developed Assembly Guidelines for Park West School.   All teachers have been teaching, reviewing, and sometimes practicing these guidelines with their students.  We’re preparing our students for the world!   For your information the guidelines, with expectations for students, are as follows:
· Be attentive and respectful at all times.  
· Stop talking and be attentive immediately (without prompting) when the presenter is ready to speak or the presentation is ready to begin.
· Do not talk during the presentation.
· Face the presenter/presentation at all times.
· Do not bring toys and other unnecessary items to an assembly.
· Do not use cell phones during presentations.
· Stay seated (on bums) at all times so those seated behind can see.
· Do not lie on the floor or lean on classmates.  
· Do not scream or boo.
· Clap to show appreciation when appropriate.
· If you become bored or disinterested just sit quietly and respectfully until the presentation concludes.
· At the conclusion of the presentation classes will be dismissed in an organized fashion.  All students should stay seated until they are instructed to stand and leave.
· Students leaving the gym (or other location) during a presentation must be kept to a minimum to avoid disruptions and distractions to the presenter, presentation, and other students.  Teachers will only allow students to leave (to use the washroom) under extreme circumstances.  Students should leave the gym as discretely as possible, causing little distraction.  Students should be encouraged to use the washroom before the presentation.  
Dates to Remember:

	January 

	9
	M.A.D.D. presentation to junior high students
	

	16
	SAC and PTA meetings
	6 PM and 7 PM

	23
	Grade 9 spring trip payment due ($220)
	

	25
	PTA Popcorn Sale ($1 a bag)
	

	31
	Junior High Dance and Social Night (dance, board games, cards games, socialize)   $6.00
	6:30 – 8:30 PM


